
Announcements – May 17th, 2024
Cereal Drive Competition
HHS is partnering up with the OCSN and Hungry for Christ to benefit the Allegan Food
Pantry to collect boxes of cereal. Students who bring in the most boxes of cereal to their first
hour class will receive donuts! The competition will go until the end of May.

Seniors … check your email for updated Graduation information.

TONIGHT is the 7th-12th Grade vocal music concert Ensemble Musicale. This concert of all
movie and musical songs is a favorite of many and starts at 7pm in the HS auditorium.
Tickets are $5 and though it is filling up, there should still be some tickets available at the
door. If you want to be sure to get a seat, get tickets online here.

Girls interested in going to the Calvin Volleyball Team camp with the Volleyball team in July,
can sign up in the main office.

Sideline Cheer
There will be an informational cheer meeting for sideline tryouts on May 28th at 7pm in the
Forum Room.

Seniors
Please make sure to withdraw any money you have in your lunch account TODAY. This can
be done during lunch at the registers in the cafeteria.

Hamilton Elite Athletic Training (HEAT) will be running June 10th through the end of July.
More information and registration is available HERE. Please reach out to AD Talsma, Coach
Koops, or Coach Fritzsche with any questions.

Seniors
Please check your email for an important announcement about the Graduation 2024
Elementary March.

The choirs would love to have you join or re-join them next year! You don't need to audition
to be in MTC - you can just sign up with your counselor! If you'd like to audition for the
Honors Choir or Women's Chorale, you can find the information HERE, on the vocal music
website, or email Mrs. Israels.

Girls interested in Sideline Cheer
Tryouts will be June 3rd and 4th from 3-5pm and June 5th from 3-6pm at the MS balcony.

http://hamiltonvocalmusic.seatyourself.biz/
https://tshq.bluesombrero.com/Default.aspx?tabid=2750448
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1dO-gcCAk-CHqkhiyJK9AcrrsOp2wFz6wEi5Xf584Chc/edit#gid=0


Student Services Office
Seniors
A Google survey asking about plans after graduation was recently sent from Mrs. Foidl in
Student Services. Check your school email and make sure you fill it out ASAP - it is only a
few questions and will provide us with important information. See your Counselor if you
have any questions.

10th Graders
PSAT test results are now available to see in your College Board account. If you scored 1000
or above, you have the choice of opting out of Test Prep, a one trimester course. See your
Counselor if you are eligible and would like to drop Test Prep for next year. Just an FYI -
Counselors will not have access to student scores until June 25th, so they will not be able to
check your score - you will need to show them your score in your College Board account.

Students
Naviance has been updated with new scholarship information and links. Check these out on
the "Colleges" tab under "Scholarship Search" in Naviance. This information is also available
on our school's website. See your Counselor if you have any questions.

Happy Birthday
Mr. Schweitzer

Please stop by the Student Services Office TODAY!

Lunch Specials
Monday –
Tuesday –
Wednesday –
Thursday –
Friday – Nachos

Soft Shell Tacos



Athletics
Varsity tennis WON their first regional title yesterday, placing 1st out of the 9 teams in the
region. The team SWEPT the doubles competition— winning in the finals were:

● 1 dubs Haylie Peterman and Joelle Boeskoel
● 2 dubs Dani Wedeven and Drew VanHouten
● 3 dubs Abby Atwood and Sophie Blauwkamp
● 4 dubs Emmaline Kapenga and Lydia Lucas

Making it to the finals for singles were:
● 3 singles Natalie Grunst
● 4 singles Kenzie Eding

With this finish, the girls qualified for the state finals in Kalamazoo!!!

The boys' track team finished in 2nd and the girls' team finished in 6th place (out of 14) at
last night's track regional. There were 11 boys and 2 girls that qualified for Individual State.
The boys' are:

● Gabe Schrotenboer
● Hudsen Hulst
● Mo Calderon
● Brooks Hawkins
● Abatu Dykstra
● Ben Dykstra
● Carson McIntire
● Josh Langeland
● Ben Boehm
● Austin VanderKamp
● Jeren Bronkhorst

The girls' are:
● Aliyah Springer
● Bella Tamminga

Also, congratulations to Aliyah Springer on setting the school record in discus with a
mark of 138'1". Abatu Dykstra also reset his record in the 800 run with a time of 1:58.1.

Yesterday, Varsity golf played a scramble tournament against Zeeland East. The teams had a
great time working together to figure out distances, land shots close to the green, and read
putts. Overall, our team won by 11 strokes!

JV baseball lost to West Catholic yesterday 2-3.



HHS Sports Schedule
(Home events are highlighted)
Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday

Thursday

Friday
4:15pm Freshman Baseball vs Forest Hills Eastern (5 inning DH)
4:15pm FV Softball vs Hudsonville (DH)
Saturday
9am Varsity Softball @ Whitehall Tourney
10am Varsity Baseball Hamilton Tourney #2

Other Announcements
Hamilton Community Schools is partnering with the OCSN and Hungry for Christ to benefit the Allegan Food Pantry.

We have been invited to join in on the Cereal Drive for the month of May.

There is a collection box located in the Main Office for cereal drop off.

*******************************************************

Hamilton High School 2024 SENIORS can choose to be spotlighted on the Hamilton
Community Schools social media channels by filling out the Senior Spotlight form! It only
takes a couple of minutes! Any questions can be directed to District Communications &
Marketing Coordinator, Zach Harig: zharig@hamiltonschools.us

Spotlight Form:
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSck9KunyF74SBRSa-0NNano4a591JnC9irZvaF
ZrfaXGelg-Q/viewform?usp=sf_link

*******************************************************

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSck9KunyF74SBRSa-0NNano4a591JnC9irZvaFZrfaXGelg-Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSck9KunyF74SBRSa-0NNano4a591JnC9irZvaFZrfaXGelg-Q/viewform?usp=sf_link

